RICHMOND COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE
Sheriff Richard Roundtree

Law Enforcement Center
400 Walton Way
Augusta, GA 30901
Phone: 706.821.1000 Fax: 706.821.1064

STANDARD COMPLAINT FORM

Your complaint will be forwarded to the employee’s supervisor for inquiry or to the Internal Affairs Office. if your concern
stems from an arrest or citation issued, it may not be investigated until the legal matter has been resolved. Questions
concerning the complaint process may be directed to the Internal Affairs Office at (706) 821-1004.

Complaint Control # 23-03-21

Complainant’s Name: Hollins, Kiana Race & Sex:_ B/F Age: 29

Home Address: 3551 Mike Padgett Hwy. Apt. 13E Phone_

Witness's Name: Race & Sex: Age:

Home Address: Phone:

City: State: Email:

Date/Time Incident Occurred: 03/20/23, 0018 hrs. (ocation: 1714 Olive Rd.

How Complaint was received: In Person X Phone Email Mail
Deputy/Employee Involved: Parks, Terry Deputy/Employee Involved:
Deputy/Employee Involved: Deputy/Employee Involved:

Give a brief narrative of events that lead to the complaint. You may add additional sheets if necessary.
Kiana Hollins stated on 03/20/23 she was pulled over on Olive Rd. by Deputy Terry Parks, see case
#23-059700. Hollins stated she was told her license was suspended and she was detained. Hollins stated it
was later learned that her old CDL license was suspended, but her new Class C licese was valid. Hollins stated
there was a lot of back and forth between herself and Deputy Parks. Hollins stated she was released, and as
she walked away Deputy Parks stated "goodnight bitch". Hollins stated Deputy Parks was very rude and
unprofessional.

Deferred to Supervisor

Supervisor/Investigative Comments.
Lt Kenneth Daniels reviewed Deputies BWC. Lt. Daniels noted that Hollins was belligerent towards Dep. Parks, Dep. Santiago, and
Sgt. Trimmingham. Lt. Daniels observed the “back and Forth” indicated by Hollins in her complaint and noted that the Deputies
remained professional in their responses and provided explanations for their actions along with information as requested by Hollins.
Lt. Daniels noted that as Dep. Parks was providing Hollins with information to file an |A complaint, his BWC began to alert for low
battery life and ultimately shut off. There was no evidence substantiating Hollins claims about Deputy unprofessionalism. Lt. Daniels
spoke with Hollins on 040523 and advised her the incident would be documented.
Lt. Daniels reviewed the BWC with Dep. Parks for educational purposes. NO further actions were taken.

Disposition of Complaint: Unfounded

Complaint Received by: Sgt. John Perry Unit# B14 Date: 03/20/23, 1033 iy






